Friday Erev Shabbat 6:00pm & other Services



Date Parshat

Feb 28-Mar 1 Pekudel Ex. 38:21–40:38 Mar 7-8 Vayikra Lev. 1:1–5:26 Mar 14-15 Tsav Lev. 6:1-8:36 Mar 16 **Purim** Ex. 17:8-16 Mar 21-22 Shemini Lev. 9:1–11:47 Mar 28-29 Tazria Lev. 12:1–13:59 Apr 4-5 Metzorah Lev. 14:1-15:33 Apr 11-12 Acharei Mot Lev. 16:1-18:30 Apr 18-19 (Pesach readings) Apr 25-26 Kedoshim Lev. 19:1-20:27 Religious School erev Shabbat May 2-3 Emor Lev. 21:1-24:23 May 9-10 Behar Lev. 25:1-26:2

Aaron Goldstein, Bar Mitzvah

Other Events

Mon, Mar 31, 7pm: Sacred Cinema: "A Small Act" free admission at the Bama Apr 1=Rosh Chodesh Nissan Sun, Apr 6: 9-Stepping Stones 9:30: Sisterhood meeting @ Temple 11-Torah Study April 14: Community first-night Passover Seder at the Temple. Sun, Apr 20, 11: Torah Study Mon, Apr 21, noon: Jewish Book Group 5:30: TE Board meeting Thurs, Apr 24, 9 am: Pack Meals at the Food Bank with the Mitzvah Crew May 1=Rosh Chodesh Iyar Sun, May 4, 10 am: Stepping Stones Sat, May 10, 10 am: Morning Service Aaron Goldstein, Bar Mitzvah

SAVE THE DATE!

Religious School children will conduct Shabbat services on Friday, April 25th. Look for more details in a later bulletin and e-mail alerts.

Mark your calendars: Aaron Goldstein, Bar Mitzvah: Friday and Saturday May 9-10.

See also calendar on page 3 and our website

www.shalomtuscaloosa.org templeemanuel.tuscaloosa@gmail.com

TEMPLE EMANU-EL BULLETIN

Temple Emanu-El 809 4th Ave Tuscaloosa, AL 35401 (205) 759-3230 Steven L. Jacobs, Rabbi Hattie Kaufman & Anna Singer, Co-Presidents **April 2014 Nissan 5774**

From Rabbi Jacobs

Thoughts about Freedom and Pesach

Dear Friends:



Example #1: I am reminded that one day while I was growing up, something (I no longer remember what) upset my late father, Ralph Albert Jacobs (1921-1981), alav hashalom, and he blurted out, "Americans: They simply don't understand freedom!" Having escaped the tyranny of the Nazi regime at age eighteen (never to see members of his large family, including his parents again), he had lived the opposite life under dictatorship.

Example #2: When I was the Rabbi of Congregation Temple B'nai Sholom in Huntsville, AL (1990-2000), our Pesach Seders were made all the more special by the presence of two very wonderful families: (1) A kindergarten teacher who spent four years in a Siberian Gulag as an "enemy of the state" while her husband was also deported there for the same reason—but to a different Gulag; and (2) a professor of physics at UAH who along with his family experienced life under Soviet Communism with more than its share of antisemitism before their escape to the US.

For all of them, the celebration of Pesach--and ours--took on a whole new level of meaning. "Egypt" was not distant country that brutalized our people centuries ago. It was Nazi Germany and Soviet Russia within living

Call for Nominations:

Elections for your officers and board will be held at the Annual Meeting on May 18. Please see page 4 about making nominations for officer and

board posts.

memory and experience. "Pharaoh" was not the ruler of Egypt "who knew not Joseph" (Exodus 1:8) and thus enslaved our people. He was personified in the persons of Adolf Hitler and Joseph Stalin, May their memories and their names be blotted out!

I am reminded of all of them—and others of our people who have suffered so horribly down through the centuries, both those who survived and those who did not. (continued on page 2)

Temple Emanu-El First-Night Passover Seder

April 14th, 2014 5:00 pm at the Temple We hope you will be able to join us Reservations must be received by April 9th Adults: \$25 Children 12 and under: \$10

Make your reservation check out to Sisterhood and mail to: Pam DeWitt 600 Northshore Dr, Tuscaloosa, AL 35406

A vegetarian option will be available. For more information, please contact Pam, 349-4502

Co-Presidents' Message

As this colder-than-normal winter gives way to many nice Spring days, we will be celebrating not only new flowers (and pollen), but also freedom. The miracle that America has been for Jews—the most religiously free country in history—is perfectly mirrored in Passover. As Rabbi Jacobs said (see page 1), Pharaoh is not just the enslaver of ancient Egypt, "Pharoah" is also every dictator and oppressive society from the past, and the present. That is why Jews—especially Reform Jews—continue to welcome 'strangers' into our fold. Strangers here means people of every background, whose commitment to Judaic principles—one God unknowable and without human form—leads to our congregation. Passover is truly a miracle.

Be sure to register for the First-Night Community Seder by April 9th, so we can celebrate together.

On another note, please make sure you have our May 18th Congregational Meeting on your calendars.

Hag Sameach!—Anna and Hattie

Rabbi's Message continued

Pesach/Passover is our Jewish commitment to freedom—freedom to be Jews and freedom to worship as Jews. The blessing of our Jewish identity, preserved and bequeathed to us by all past generations thus becomes a *b'rakha*/blessing and a priceless treasure in our own lives.

When we gather this year on Monday the 14th of April to celebrate our First Night Pesach Seder as a Jewish community in Tuscaloosa at our Temple Emanu-El, let us do so in celebration and pride at the gifts we have been given, the heritage that is ours. and the traditions we are continuing.

From our house and family to you and yours, Hag Sameach (Happy Holiday)! Rabbi Steve Jacobs

Temple Emanu-El of Tuscaloosa, Inc.

809 4th Ave., Tuscaloosa, AL 35401 (205) 759-3230

templeemanuel.tuscaloosa@gmail.com www.shalomtuscaloosa.com Copyright © 2013, Temple Emanu-El of Tuscaloosa, Inc. ALL RIGHTS RESERVED

Officers

Co-Presidents+Co-Vice Presidents:

Hattie Kaufman, Anna Singer 2nd Vice President: Ron Hood

Secretary: tba

Treasurer: Marcy Weinberger Corresponding Secretary: tba

Parliamentarian: Joel Whitman (Immediate Past President)

Board of Trustees:

Kevin Besnoy, Baila Block, Howard Brown, Becky Caudill, Ken DeWitt, Betty Jo Goldstein, Chet Goldstein, Greg Goldstein, Doris Marriott, Paula Quarles, Allen Rosen, Murray Silverstone, also current Sisterhood & Men's Club representatives.

Honorary Life Board Members:

Ruth Applebaum, Doris Cohen, Gordon Rosen

Temple Committees and Chairs:

Adult Education: Shari Augins
Caring / Sunshine: see Sisterhood
* Building Management: Greg Goldstein

* Finance: Ken DeWitt

Fundraising:

* Membership: Doris Blum

Men's Club President: Murray Silverstone

Mitzvah / Social Action: Betty Lichstein, Roberta Weisberg

Music: Gale Zumpano

Recycling: Diane Brown, Marianne Rosenzweig, Anna Singer

Personnel: Howard Brown, Co-Presidents

* Religious School: tba (Kevin Besnoy, administrator, Wendy

Goldstein, Parent-on-Duty coordinator)

* Ritual and Cemetery: Becky Caudill

Sisterhood Co-Presidents: Pam DeWitt & Amy Ahmed Social & Programs: Betty Jo Goldstein, Co-Presidents Technology: Murray Silverstone, Greg Goldstein

University Relations:

* = elected board positions, chairs of standing committees

Sunday	Monday	Tuesday	Wednesday	Thursday	Friday	Saturday
Mar 30 10: Rel. School 10: Stepping Stones 11: Torah Study	7 pm: Sacred Cinema Bama, free admission	April 1 Rosh Chodesh Nissan (no fooling)	2	3	6: erev Shabbat	5
6 9:30: Sisterhood mtg 10: Rel. School 10: Stepping Stones 11: Torah Study	7	8	9	10	11 6: erev Shabbat	12
13 10: Rel. School 10-Sist. mtg	14 5:00: Temple Com- munity Passover Seder 1 st nt Passover	15 first day Pass- over	16	17	18 6: erev Shabbat	19
20 10: Rel. School 11: Torah Study	noon: Jewish Book Group 5:30: TE Board Meeting 8 th nt Passover	8 th day Passover Passover ends at sundown	23	9 am: Food Bank Mitzvah crew	6: erev Shabbat conducted by Religious School children	26
27 10: Rel. School 11: Torah Study	28	29	30	May 1 Rosh Chodesh Iyar	2 6: erev Shabbat	3
4 10: Rel. School 10: Stepping Stones 11: Torah Study	5	6	7	8	9 6: erev Shabbat	10 MORNING SERVICE & BAR MITZVAH AARON GOLD STEIN
11 10: Rel. School	12	13	14	15	16 6: erev Shabbat	17
18 NOON: Pot Luck lunch Followed by the Annual Congr. Meeting & election	19	20	21	22	23 6: erev Shabbat	24

5774 is a leap year so there are 2 months of Adar. Be glad that Passover, High Holidays, and Hanukkah will be back in the "right" calendar spots!

SEE CALENDAR UPDATES ON OUR WEBSITE: shalomtuscaloosa.org

E-mail reminders will be sent for special events.

The Temple

Call for Nominations

Two years have flown by in a hurry, and it will once again be time for us to elect officers and board members at our congregational meeting on May 18. Hattie and Anna have appointed Ron Hood, Greg Goldstein, and me to serve as a Nominating Committee to present a slate to the congregation. We are not limited to presenting only one name for each slot.

The positions to be filled are **President (or Co-Presidents and 1st VPs), 2nd VP, Secretary, Treasurer, and Board Members**. Our constitution states that we shall have a Board of Trustees composed of a minimum of 18 members, which includes the Officers and the elected Chairs of the Membership, Ritual and Cemetery, Religious School, Finance, and Building Committees, as well as Members-at-large.

Please give some thought to who you would like to serve in the various positions and nominate someone you think would serve well. The Nominating Committee will check with each person nominated to be certain that they would be willing to serve before his/her name is placed on the slate. Self-nominations would be most welcome!

The Nominating Committee would like to receive your nominations by **mid-April** so that we have sufficient time to ensure that we have at least one candidate for every position by the time of the congregational meeting on May 18. Please contact either Ron Hood, Greg Goldstein or me with your nominations. Nominations can also be made from the floor.

—Marianne Rosenzweig, Chair of Nominating Committee

Your Board

The board met on March 10th at 5:30. Temple members may observe board meetings. The next meeting will be on April 21 at 5:30.

If you have items you would like to see discussed by the board, please get in touch with Hattie Kaufman, hek14874@gmail.com and Anna Singer, annajsinger@hotmail.com (please copy us both).

Membership Categories & Dues

The following membership categories and minimum dues levels were approved by congregational vote at the Annual Meeting in June, 2013:

- Family: \$1300
- Senior Family: \$1040 (20% discount from Family)
- Individual (Single): \$650
- Senior Individual (Single), a new category: \$520 (20% discount from Single)
- Associate Status (for those with full membership in another synagogue; non-voting): 50% of applicable category Note: "Family" is defined as a household with more than one person. "Senior" is age 65 and over.

Leaves of Life

Leaves of Life are available to be engraved and placed on the Dinoff Tree of Life in our lobby. These may be purchased for simchas—for instance, anniversaries, landmark birthdays, graduations, births, b'nai mitzvot, or other occasions. They are also a wonderful gift for friends or relatives to honor their service in the community. Order forms are available on the Temple bulletin board.

—Hattie Kaufman and Anna Singer

Men's Club

- 1. The Men's Club is arranging for the production of **Temple Emanu-El Ball Caps** for sale to anyone interested. See any Men's Club member to place your order, or to see a cap once we have them in hand (or on head).
- 2. The Men's Club would like to thank everyone participating in our **Space Heater Drive!** Our tally is up to 40 heaters donated (and still counting). Please continue to help the needy of our community by donating heaters to Temporary Emergency Services (at 1705 15th Ave; be sure to drop off inside at the main office, and let them know you are donating as part of the Temple Emanu-El Space Heater Drive, or sending a check to: Allen Rosen, Temple Emanuel Men's Club Treasurer, PO Box 71568, Tuscaloosa, AL 35407 (be sure to note on the check memo "TES space heaters"). And please let a member of the Men's Club know if you have donated heaters so that we can track how many we have helped contribute.
- 4. After the meeting on Purim, Sunday March 16 assisted the Religious School students in their preparing & baking (& eating) Hamantaschen.

Best—Murray murraysilverstone@comcast.net

The Sisterhood Schmooze

Hi Everyone! It's Amy and Pam

Our **Jewish Food Festival** was a smash hit with the public (and our congregants). Thanks to everyone for their efforts in making it a very successful community outreach program. A big thanks to Rebecca Rothman, Joanna Jacobs, and Doris Marriott for all the planning and late night meetings.



Karen Quarles Hamburger, Betty Jo Goldstein and Paula Quarles serve the public at the Jewish Food Festival

Community First-Night Seder will be held on April 14th at the Temple. Remember to make your reservations soon! Please make out your check to Sisterhood and mail to Pam DeWitt at 600 Northshore Dr. Tuscaloosa 35406. We need your reservation by April 9th.

Sisterhood Camper Scholarship

Children of congregants in good standing are eligible for scholarships to either Camp Jacobs, or Camp Coleman, as long as they haven't received a scholarship in the last year. Please see the application form at the bottom of the next page.

Special Thoughts

We are keeping two of our Sisters, Baila Block and Gale Zumpano, in our thoughts and prayers. Both are going through periods of serious illness. Please keep them in your prayers.

Sisterhood Meeting Schedule 2013-2014

April 6, 2014 – General Meeting 9:30 am at the Temple May 18, 2014 – General Meeting / Election 10:00 am

Upcoming Sisterhood events:

April 14, 2014 - Passover Community Seder

That's all for now! – Amy and Pam

2014 Coupon Books

In February, the Sisterhood sold \$400 worth of coupon books, which translates into a profit of \$200. Doris Blum has joined Pam Dewitt, Baila Block and me as a distributor of books, so you can now call Doris to purchase a book. Plenty will also be on hand for sale at the Jewish Food Festival.

Baila Block and Adena Whitman have recently raved about how good the pizza is at Broadway Pizzeria, and what a good deal their buy one large pizza, get one free coupon is (3 in every book). Their advice—take the extra pizza home and have it cold for breakfast!

-Marianne Rosenzweig

Education

Religious School

Our Religious School is governed by the Religious School Committee of the Temple Board, with the Director and the Committee handling teacher training, curriculum, and other school matters.

Religious School Calendar for 2013-14:

School will not meet on the Sundays of Spring Break: March 23rd and 30th. April 27th will be the last day of Religious School.

Rates for tuition:

	Members	Non-Members
Sunday Religious School	\$250 (first child)	\$600 (first child)
Sunday Religious School	\$200 (second, third children)	\$550 (second, third children)
Teen Torah	\$150 (first child); \$100 (2 nd , 3 rd)	\$300, (1st) \$250 (2 nd , 3 rd)
Wednesday He- brew	\$150.00	\$150.00

SAVE THE DATE!

Religious School children will conduct Shabbat services on Friday, April 25th. Look for more details in a later bulletin and e-mail alerts.

Teen Torah Group

Teen Torah has been having weekly meetings after Religious School, most of the time with pizza. Ben Flax will be the teacher until he graduates in May.

-Kevin Besnov

Adult Education

Torah Study will meet at 11 am on the following Sundays: Apr 6 & 20; May 4 & 18; June 1 & 15. Let Shari Augins know of anyone interested in joining Torah Study. Shari is the new Adult Education person. Please lend a hand to members without email addresses and remind them if you see them before Torah Study Sundays. They are Betty Jo Goldstein, and Ruth Applebaum.

"Stepping Stones" will meet on February 9th at 10 am. Other dates: April 6th, May 4th, and June 1st. We are reading *How to Raise Jewish Children*, and *Raising a Child with Soul* Some of these meetings will be held at Hillel. Please contact Shari Augins at fgpsa@hotmail.com for further information.

JEWISH BOOK GROUP

We're an informal group of addicted book-readers, and try to pick titles that have some relationship to Jewish life or history. We have been discussing one book and also short stories from *Suddenly a Knock on the Door* by Etgar Keret). No summer meetings.

	Book	Keret Short Stories	
Mon,	The Sisters Weiss, Jillian	"Parallel Universe"	
Apr 21	Cantor	and "Upgrade"	

Feel free to join us; please bring your own lunch! I hope to see you at the meetings. We have some interesting discussions, especially if there are differences of opinions. E-mail or call me for further information.—Shari Augins (fgpsa@hotmail.com, 759-4105)

SISTERHOOD CAMP SCHOLARSHIP APPLICATION

Children of Temple members in good standing, ages 8 through high school, may apply for a scholarship to a URJ summer camp. Our children are eligible for Camp Coleman (Georgia), Camp Jacobs (Mississippi) and Kutz, a national URJ/NFTY camp for rising 10th through 12th graders. Please submit this application to Pam DeWitt, no later than April 15.

Children must attach an essay and a recommendation from his/her <u>regular</u> school teacher to accompany this application. Incomplete applications will not be considered.

Name of applicant:	Grade in Fall, 2014	School:
Parents' name(s)	Phone:	E-mail address:
I am applying to Camp	for summer, 2014	
ESSAY: "How I expect my c	amp summer to help me grow as a Jewish	n young person," to be written without adult help.

Notes from all over...

Hillel News

Hillel helped with the Sisterhood's Jewish Food Festival by providing tables for our customers. We are grateful for all their help! **For more information about Hillel**, contact Lisa Besnoy at lisa.bamahillel@gmail.com

Camp Jacobs

Camp Henry S. Jacobs near Jackson, MS is our regional camp. It has proved to be a vital part of our children's Jewish education, and of their social and physical growth. Go to www.jacobs.urjcamps.org for more information. **AND—Both Sisterhood and Men's Club offer small camperships** to families who haven't received the grants in the last year. For more information about the camperships, contact Hattie Kaufman (Sisterhood) (hek14874@gmail.com) and Allen Rosen (Men's Club) (airosen09@gmail.com)

Sacred Cinema

Canterbury Episcopal Church, one of our "God Quad" neighbors, is starting a film series to explore **faith and social consciousness through the power of film and community conversation**. The next film is **A Small Act**, about a Swedish woman who had been saved by the kindertransport in World War II, and paid it forward by supporting a Kenyan student's education. At the Bama, 7 pm, March 31. Free admission.

Sylvia Aaron Endowment, UAB

The Sylvia Aaron Endowed Support Fund for Cancer Patient Assistance has been established in memory of Sylvia by her family and friends. While Sylvia was fighting breast cancer herself, she also volunteered with other patients. This fund remembers her unselfishness by providing assistance with living, transportation, and food to needy cancer patients receiving treatment at UAB. For more information and to make donations, go to www.uab.edu/cancer/aaronsupportfund

Interesting Sites (and Cites)

Historian Simon Schama has produced a 5-part television series titled "The Story of the Jews." The first two hours will be shown on APT (channel 10 on most systems), 7-9 pm on March 25. The next three hours are shown on April 1, 7-10 pm. Schama has also published the first of two volumes with the same title.

Leonard Nimoy ("Spock") discusses his Boston childhood and fondness for Yiddish: http://www.yiddishbookcenter.org/Leonard-Nimoy

Obituary of **Irving Milchberg**, a street kid in Warsaw who smuggled guns to the Warsaw ghetto: http://www.nytimes.com/2014/01/28/world/europe/irving-milchberg-smuggled-guns-under-nazis-noses-in-warsaw-dies-at-86.html

And an obituary of **Alice Herz-Sommer**, a Czech concert pianist, who was allowed to play music at Terezin concentration camp and helped keep up the prisoners' spirits:

http://www.nytimes.com/2014/02/28/world/europe/alice-herz-sommer-pianist-who-survived-holocaust-dies-at110.html

Historic Capitol Park

Tuscaloosa County Preservation Society is having a back-to-the-past at Capitol Park event April 3-6. Many parts are free, including family fun at the park on Saturday, April 5. For more information, go to historictuscaloosa.org

Mitzvah

GEN. 58:6-7: Is not this the fast that I have chosen: to unlock the shackles of injustice...to let the oppressed go free... Surely it is to share your bread with the hungry, and to bring the homeless poor into your house.

Social Action Committee News: Help the Food Bank and Mazon year-round

On March 26, three of us packed 90 meals for children at the Food Bank. Meet us there at 9 am, April 24th to do even more work for the Hungry Children meals.

There is a table in the lobby at Temple that has envelopes addressed to Mazon and the West Alabama Food Bank.

You can send your own checks which means that you will receive an individual acknowledgment or if you prefer, we will be glad to mail your check for you.

The West Alabama Food Bank will find checks most helpful but they will be happy to receive food donations as well. There will be a basket for these donations. Peanut butter is a top priority.

Please check the expiration dates. Canned goods are good at least 5 years past the expiration date, but dry boxes (cereals, cake mixes) should be dated no earlier than February 2013.

—Roberta Weisberg home: 758-2489, e-mail: weisberg12@comcast.net; Betty Lichstein home: 205 759-8421 cell: 205 391-7841

Meals on Wheels

We deliver a Meals on Wheels route every Wednesday, and continue to need volunteers for the coming months. Please call Becky Caudill at 333-3136 or e-mail her at whom57ever@mail.com

Year-round drives:

Food Bank, Turning Point, Caring Days

There are three baskets for donations in the corner of the lobby. Food items and checks are for **WEST ALABAMA FOOD BANK**. Hotel toiletries (and/or checks), are donated to **TURNING POINT**. And **CARING DAYS** needs the following: paper and tri-fold towels, postage stamps, t.p., Xerox paper, liquid soap, straws, sugar-free cookies, jelly, and drinks, Cheez Whiz, peanut butter, crackers, large latex gloves. Thanks to **Shari Augins, Roberta Weisberg, Helena Bain, and Betty**

Lichstein for these mitzvot.

Please consider the needy throughout the year.

Feeding the hungry

Please see the donation baskets and envelopes for the Food Bank and Mazon in the fover.

Recycling

Thanks to **Nettie Blume**, **Hattie Kaufman**, **Becky Caudill**, and other friends of the Temple who drop off their **newspapers**, **magazines**, **and aluminum cans** at the Singer home, 903 20th Ave. Other drop-off points: Diane Brown, 963 Germantown Rd 35406, and Marianne Rosenzweig, 1704 Dearing Place, 35401.

Congregational News

Mazel Toy!

David Jonathan Rosen, son of **Ella Zittrer Rosen** and **Harvey Rosen**, has announced his engagement to Blair Danielle Hedges. David and Blair live in Birmingham. She is the daughter of Mindy and Don Hedges of Pittsburgh.

Allen and Linda Rosen announce the arrival of a new grandson, Joel Robert (Yoell), born on February 16 to Laurel and Mike Weatherford of Temperance MI

Note from Paul Aaron: It is a pleasure to announce that on March 14 in Birmingham my daughter Abigail Aaron-Razcynski gave birth to a baby girl, Elle Sylvie (Sara in Hebrew), named in honor of her late grandmother. On this occasion I have joined the exclusive Saba (grandpa in Hebrew) and I am delighted. Best wishes to you and all my friends at Temple Emanu-El.

Condolences

Joe Reznick, father of **Tobie Axel**, died in Birmingham on March 24. We extend sincere condolences to our Sisterhood member, Tobie.

Welcome!

Tara Trent, a graduate student in Spanish and music, is joining the Temple and Sisterhood.

Yearbook Changes—note in your copy

Dan Levine's new e-mail address: daniel.j.levine@ua.edu Joel Bank's e-mail address is changed to

joelmbank@icloud.com Change **Bronwen Lichtenstein's** e-mail address to:

blichten@ua.edu. Delete the Comcast address. Her work number is 348-7782, Dept. of Criminal Justice **Shelli Lavender's** phone number is now (205) 657-4063. **Larry Lewis** has a new address: 27 Coke Ave, NE, Tus-

caloosa, 35404-1114

Ella Rosen's new address and phone: 2890 Crowne
Ridge Dr.Bhm 35243; Note New Phone: 205-534-0142

Please send any yearbook changes to Anna Singer, annajsinger@hotmail.com, to be published here

Special Thanks This Month to:

Rebecca Rothman, Joanna Jacobs, Amy Ahmed and Doris Marriott for chairing the Jewish Food Festival planning committee.

The Men's Club for their generous brunch and movie event.

Marcy Weinberger and Greg Goldstein for being on hand for every need of our building.

Donations

If not me who? If not now, when?—Hillel

To the Temple General Fund:

ChaiMinded.org

Camille and Michael Mendel in honor of Joel Bank, in appreciation for the assistance he gave Camille's father.

In kind to the Temple:

Bob and Geri Stone have provided the Temple with a supply of the cups used for Kiddush Shari Augins has donated a bud vase

To the Temple Capital Fund:

Anonymous

Leaves of Life (Tree of Life in our foyer):

None this month

To the Sisterhood:

Ken and Betty Lichstein in honor of Pam DeWitt and Amy Ahmed for a wonderful Food Festival.

In kind to the Sisterhood:

Brian Ahmed, who helped in several ways with the Jewish Food Festival.

All Temple members who made and donated food for the sample tables at the JFF (I do not have a complete list at this time).

To the Prayerbook Fund:

Ken and Ilene Rosenfeld Johnson, in memory of Don Rosenfeld

To the Religious School:

None this month

Please send all Temple donation and commitment checks to Treasurer, Temple Emanu-El, 809 4th Ave., Tuscaloosa, AL 35401

Please send Sisterhood Tree of Life donations to Beth Borak, 2721 Regatta Way, Tuscaloosa, AL 35406

Please send other Sisterhood donations and commitment checks to: Marianne Rosenzweig, 1704 Dearing Pl, Tuscaloosa, AL 35401 Please send JUAF donations to Treasurer. JUAF, 903 20th Ave, Tuscaloosa, AL 3540

Yahrzeits

Names of those who have died in the last 12 months, to be read at each service:

Margaret Miller 11/4/13 Donald Rosenfeld 2/2/14

Mar 28-29

Lawrence Mund 03 23 2002 Lynn Rosemore 03 26 1979 Robert Owen 03 27 1982 Edward Bain 03 27 1991 Charlotte Rosen 03 29 1958 Florence Kaufman 03 29 2001

Apr 4-5

Eleanore Morton 04 03 1993 Helene Fleck 04 03 2009 Ann Engel 04 04 1993 Harry Siegal 04 05 1978

Apr 11-12

Rosa B Brown 04 06 1965 Edward Kofman 04 09 0001 Abe Schweitzer 04 09 1945 Miriam Rosenzweig 04 09 2012 Betty Bloom 04 10 1988

Apr 18-19

Lillian Jacobs 04 13 1996 Harry Hodges 04 14 1953 Liviu Librescu 04 16 2007 Norma Kulhanek 04 19 2009

Apr 24-26

Ida Rosenfeld 04 21 0001 Lenore Rosenthal 04 22 2007 Judy Mayer 04 22 2012 Estelle Wexler 04 26 2008

May 2-3

Annie Mayer 04 27 0001 Colleen Blume 04 27 1996 Linda Edwards 04 27 2005 Toby Whitman 04 29 2010 Norton Nedoss 04 30 0001 Coleman Rosen 05 01 2008 Baila Karasek 05 02 0001 Chester Goldstein 05 03 1963 Charles Goodman 05 03 1979 Andre Elder 05 03 1993

May 9-10

Joseph Engel 05 04 1982 Ben Block 05 06 1976 Ilona Elefant 05 10 1942 Pepi Elefant 05 10 1942 Paul Applebaum 05 10 1997

May 16-17

Edwin Rosenfeld 05 12 0001 Ben Siegal 05 12 1952 Isadore Feld 05 12 2001 Sam Bank 05 13 1973 Michael Dinoff 05 17 1982

May 23-24

Ethel Cherry 05 19 1995 Ida Kofman 05 24 0001

May 30-31

Herbert Fleck 05 25 2000 Jerry Isaacson 05 27 2008 Louis Weisel 05 28 1953 Morris Rosenzweig 05 28 1988 Herman Meyers 05 28 1995 Velvel Stabiner 05 30 1938 Charles Lavigne 05 30 1965 Fannie Cohen 05 30 1974 Hattie Raymon 05 30 1986 Arthur Rosen 05 30 1991 Isadore Blume 05 30 1995

Donation Form

SISTERHOOD □ Baila Block Tree of Life Fund. send contributions for the Tree of Life Fund to Beth Borak, 2721 Regatta Way, Tuscaloosa, 35406 □ Floral Fund for the High Holidays. send contributions for the Floral Fund to Diane Brown, 963 Gerrnantown Rd, Tuscaloosa, 35406 □ Sisterhood General Fund. send contributions for the General Sisterhood Fund to Marianne Rosenzweig, 1704 Dearing Place, Tuscaloosa, AL 35401

Temple Emanu-El of Tuscaloosa

809 4th Avenue Tuscaloosa, AL, 35401

templeemanuel.tuscaloosa@gmail.com

If you have questions, comments, or information you would like to include in the bulletin, please e-mail annajsinger@hotmail.com

